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Summary of the meeting of September 17, 2007

1. Election of the vice chair of the Committee on Hemispheric Security (CSH)

In keeping with Article 28.a of the Rules of Procedure of the Permanent Council, the Committee proceeded to elect its third vice chair.
The delegation of Colombia nominated Ambassador Gustavo Albín, Permanent Representative of Mexico to the OAS.  The delegation of El Salvador seconded the nomination.  The candidate was elected by acclamation.

The Mexican Ambassador expressed gratitude for his nomination.  He said that multidimensional security was a priority for his delegation in terms of strengthening democracy and fighting extreme poverty.  He also referred to two events that would take place in Mexico:  the second meeting of states parties to the CIFTA and the celebration of the fifth anniversary of the Declaration on Security in the Americas.
2. Proposal by the Secretary General, José Miguel Insulza, to hold a meeting of ministers of public security
The OAS Secretary General noted the primary importance of public security to populations in Latin America, considering that violence was one of the region’s largest problems.  He expressed concern over the rapid spread of organized crime and reiterated that countries must deal with this problem jointly.  He proposed the formulation of a global work plan in which all states of the region would cooperate, with a view to establishing a Meeting of Ministers of Public Security of the Americas.  In concluding his remarks, he reaffirmed that democracy could not be enjoyed without security in the Hemisphere and that it was important, therefore, to endeavor to resolve the problem. The Secretary General’s statement is provided in its entirety in document CP/CSH/INF. 132/07.

The Chair and a number of delegations thanked the Secretary General for his statement and expressed support for his proposals.

Some delegations voiced concern as to the funding of anti-violence initiatives, citing in particular the difficulties facing countries with weak economies. Other delegations expressed special concern over the problem of gangs and said it was important not to neglect the achievements in that area that required follow-up.

Several delegations proposed addressing hemispheric security in an integrated fashion, with ongoing coordination among all OAS bodies dealing with the subject.

The Chair noted those comments and indicated that he would allow delegations time for consultations before presenting the topic to the Permanent Council.

3. Report of the first meeting of the Technical Group on Transnational Organized Crime, (Mexico City, July 26 and 27, 2007) [AG/RES. 2334 (XXXVII-O/07)]
Ambassador Gustavo Albín, Permanent Representative of Mexico, reported on the conclusions and recommendations of the first meeting of the Technical Group on Transnational Organized Crime, contained in document GT/DOT-I/doc.6/07 rev. 1.  He also thanked the OAS Department for the Prevention of Threats against Public Security, especially its director, Christopher Hernández Roy.

The delegation of El Salvador requested further information on the topic of capacity-building.  It expressed interest in receiving the profile or terms of reference that would be used in performing such a diagnostic study and the inventory and report on the effectiveness of, and results achieved by, technical cooperation modules.


Mr. Hernández-Roy said that, in the near future, the Department for the Prevention of Threats against Public Security would contact permanent missions to request information on the needs of each state and the means it could contribute to this effort.  He also said it had been agreed to hold the second meeting of this Group preferably in six months (as a target, not a rigid timetable) so that discussion of transnational organized crime would not lose continuity.

4. Consideration of the draft calendar of activities of the Committee on Hemispheric Security for the 2007-2008 term (CP/CSH-913/07 rev. 1)
Delegations commented on the calendar of activities of the Committee:

The delegation of Ecuador requested a presentation by the Inter-American Defense Board on natural disasters, at such time as the IADB considered appropriate.

The delegation of El Salvador noted the need to allow the contact group on the problem of criminal gangs to contribute to the special meeting scheduled for October 30, 2007.  It requested that the group be formed as soon as possible and that its officers be elected at the next Committee meeting.

The delegation of Argentina requested that the topic of public security and a presentation by the Inter-American Coalition against Violence be included on the calendar of activities.


There being no further recommendations, the draft Calendar of Activities was approved.

5. Other business

· The Chair circulated a draft letter addressed to the Inter-American Defense Board on the topic of natural disasters. Consideration of the topic was postponed to allow more time for consultations among delegations.
· There being no further business to consider, the meeting was called to a close.
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